
 

 

 

Civil Rights Law Section  

  WASHINGTON STATE BAR ASSOCIATION 

Executive Committee Meeting 

November 29, 2018, 11:45 AM to 12:00 PM 

Minutes – Approved 12/18/18 

  
Present: 
Sarah Derry, Chair 
Bryan Rome, Young Lawyer Liaison 
Kristi Cruz, At-Large Member 
Kathleen Kline, At-Large Member  
Jill Mullins, Treasurer 
Anne Paxton, Secretary 
 
Not in attendance: 
La Rond Baker 
Fred Diamondstone  
Jamie Hawk 
Molly Matter 
Gloria Ochoa-Bruck, 
Alec Stephens (BOG Liaison), 
Eleen Trang (WSBA Liaison) 
 
The WSBA Civil Rights Section Executive Committee met by phone November 29, 2018.  
 
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss and approve the Section's article for Northwest 
Lawyer in commemoration of Martin Luther King Day, drafted by Jill Mullins and revised by 
Kristi Kruz 
 
A quorum of six Section Executive Committee was present to discuss the draft article. 
 
The members generally approved the substance of the article with its themes: ending 
institutional violence,  correcting disproportionate discipline, eliminating the school to prison 
pipeline, and ending the opportunity gap, with the aim of actualizing Dr. King's vision. Minor 
grammatical and formatting changes were made in the draft. 
 
Sarah moved that the committee approve submission of the article as drafted to Northwest 
Lawyer with the exception of minor typographical corrections or revisions deemed necessary by 
WSBA, and submission to the committee's attorney for review. The motion was seconded and 
members present voted unanimously to approve the article as drafted. 
 



Respectfully submitted, 
 
Anne Paxton 
Secretary 
 
 
   
 


